
June 1, 2017 

 

Honorable Cavalier Johnson 

Alderman, 2nd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 2ND ALD. DIST. - FILE #170251 

 INSTALL YIELD SIGN ON 

 NORTH 65TH STREET AT 

 WEST MELVINA STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Johnson: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned traffic 

control restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that sight obstructions exist on 

the northeast and northwest corners of the T-intersection in the form of trees and a hill that would 

warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the 

installation of the yield control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



June 1, 2017 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 13TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #170251 

 INSTALL YIELD SIGNS ON 

 WEST WHITAKER AVENUE AT 

 SOUTH 16TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned traffic 

control restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction exists on 

the northwest corner of the intersection in the form of a hill that would warrant the above-captioned 

control. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the yield 

control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



June 1, 2017 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12TH ALD. DIST. -FILE #170251 

 INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN 

 ARE PRESENT ON SOUTH 6TH STREET FROM 

 WEST ARTHUR AVENUE TO THE KINNICKINNIC RIVER 

           

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We 

recommend posting 20 miles per hour when children are present on this roadway. The necessary 

legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the June 8, 2017 Public Safety Committee 

meeting. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



June 1, 2017 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. 

Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 5TH AND 10TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #170251 

 INSTALL SPEED LIMIT 30 MPH ON WEST BURLEIGH STREET 

 FROM WEST LISBON AVENUE TO NORTH 80TH STREET 

 

 REMOVE SPEED LIMIT 35 MPH ON WEST BURLEIGH STREET 

 FROM WEST LISBON AVENUE TO NORTH 80TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bohl and Murphy: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to lower the speed limit on West 

Burleigh Street between West Lisbon Avenue and North 80th Street to 30 mph. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found the roadway segment in 

question on West Burleigh Street has the operational characteristics of a roadway with a 30 mph 

speed limit. Therefore, in the interest of public safety we recommend changing the 35mph speed 

limit on West Burleigh Street between West Lisbon Avenue to North 80th Street to a 30mph speed 

limit. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 



June 1, 2017 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #170251 

  INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON RIGHT TURN BYPASS LANE 

  ON THE NORTHEAST, NORTHWEST AND SOUTHEAST 

  CORNERS OF WEST HIGHLAND AVENUE/BOULEVARD 

  AND NORTH 27TH STREET 

 

  REMOVE YIELD SIGNS ON RIGHT TURN BYPASS LANE 

  ON THE NORTHEAST, NORTHWEST AND SOUTHEAST 

  CORNERS OF WEST HIGHLAND AVENUE/BOULEVARD 

  AND NORTH 27TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

Since the bus stop shelters on the corners noted above create a sight obstruction which warrants 

motorists in the right turn bypass lanes to come to a stop before entering the cross street, we 

recommend the installation of stop controls on the right turn bypass lanes noted above. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



June 1, 2017 

 

Honorable Mark Borkowski 

Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 11TH ALD. DIST. -FILE #170251 

  DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON WEST LAKEFIELD DRIVE 

  FROM WEST MORGAN AVENUE TO SOUTH 35TH STREET   

    

Dear Alderman Borkowski: 

 

In an effort to promote the bicycle as both a commuting and recreational mode of transportation and 

to enhance bicycle safety we recommend installation of a designated bicycle lane on West Lakefield 

Drive from West Morgan Avenue to South 35th Street. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

      

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



June 1, 2017 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #170251 

  INSTALL EASTBOUND RIGHT TURN ONLY ON 

  WEST OREGON STREET AT SOUTH 1ST STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



June 1, 2017 

 

Honorable Mark Borkowski 

Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 11TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #170251 

  INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON SOUTH 75TH STREET 

  AT WEST OHIO AVENUE 

 

  REMOVE STOP SIGNS ON WEST OHIO AVENUE 

  AND SOUTH 75TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Borkowski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting for the above-captioned traffic control changes. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 

 


